Saltwood Parish Council

Report of meeting of the Finance and Administration Working Group (FAWG) held (by Zoom) on 29 March 2021


Attendees: Councillors Boland, Matthews and Carter.

Purpose of the meeting: to consider draft Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Complaints Procedure (circulated the full Council by Councillor Boland in email dated 18 March 2021 at 15.00) and to recommend their approval by the full Council.

1.  The FAWG noted that the draft Standing Orders and Financial Regulations were based on the Model Standing Orders/Regulations produced by the National Association of Local Councils but that these needed to be tailored to fit the needs and circumstances of Saltwood Parish Council (for, example by deleting references to committees/sub-committees which Saltwood Parish Council does not have).  The draft Complaints Procedure had been based on that of a nearby parish council.

2. The FAWG considered the documents in question.  In the case of the draft Standing Orders and Financial Regulations, proposed changes to the NALC Models had already been highlighted in red in the drafts: further changes were made to both of these documents during the course of the meeting.  No changes were proposed to the draft Complaints Procedure.

3. These documents, as amended by the FAWG, are now being circulated to the full Parish Council and are recommended for approval at the Parish Council meeting on 5 April.  The changes to the Model Standing Orders and Financial Regulations remain highlighted in red to that Councillors can more easily see where they have been tailored.

4. Following approval by the Parish Council, the red highlighting will be removed as will text proposed for deletion.  Page numbering will need to be adjusted once this is done.




Councillor Frank Boland
31 March 2021
